
Happy half term 
Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team

Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

21st October 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,
Thank you to all of the families who managed to attend the parent consultation 
appointments this week.
It has been lovely to welcome so many of you into school, to see you enjoying the 
hard work your children have produced and to hear the wonderful conversations 
about your children’s learning.
We really appreciate your support and the ongoing partnership between home 
and school.  
Please do have a wonderful half term break and enjoy the time with your 
children without any school alarms being set!
The second half term of autumn is always really busy so we are hoping that 
everyone comes back energised and ready for the slightly crazy Christmas half 
term!

Don’t forget that the clocks go back on Sunday 30th and that school returns 
at 8:40 on Monday 31st October.

We have had reports of a number of cars
parking outside the front school gates on the
zig-zag lines when dropping children off in the
mornings. Please, please do NOT park here –
the zig-zags are there to keep our children
safe.

Braintree District Council
£150 rebate available for households

The Discretionary Council Tax Rebate is a one-off payment of £150 to eligible households in
council tax bands E-H to help with rising energy costs, part of the government's Energy Bills
Rebate scheme announced earlier this year.
The eligibility criteria can be found here:-
https://www.braintree.gov.uk/counciltaxrebate?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
If you believe you are eligible for the discretionary payment, call our Revenues team on
01376 557755.
If you do not qualify under the criteria but are facing financial difficulties paying your council tax,
our team are here to help - please call them on 01376 557755.
The scheme will close when all the available funding has been distributed or on the 30 November
2022, whichever comes first.

https://www.braintree.gov.uk/counciltaxrebate?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


Autumn Term 2022 – dates for your diary:-
24th to 28th October: HALF TERM BREAK

Monday 31st October: Children return to school

Friday 11th November: JSA Quiz Night
Friday 18th November: Children In Need (details to follow)

Tuesday 22nd, Thursday 24th November and Thursday 1st December: Open Morning for prospective 
parents with HPI

Monday 28th November: INSET DAY

Friday 2nd December: JSA Wreath Making Night
Tuesday 6th and Wednesday 7th December: Year 4 Pantomime (1:30pm details to follow) *please 

note change of date*
Thursday 8th December: JSA Christmas Bazaar

Tuesday 13th December: Year 3 Nativity (details to follow)
Wednesday 14th December: Whole School Pantomime – Sleeping Beauty (details to follow)

Friday 16th December: JSA Christmas Disco (details to follow)
Monday 19th December: Christmas Service at St. Andrew’s Church (details to follow)

Tuesday 20th December: Last day of term Finishing at 1pm

Thursday 5th January: Children return to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5 Shoebox or small cardboard boxes for after half 
term please!

Friday 11th November

Year 6 Applications for a Year 7 place (September 2023) 
to be made by 31st October 2022:-
www.essex.gov.uk/admissions

31st October 2022

St Andrew’s
TIDIEST BASE 

is OAK

Our wonderful, hard-working cleaners are choosing the 
base who has been the tidiest each week- this week the 

proud winners are:  

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


New Menus 
AUTUMN/WINTER TERM 2022 MENU

Week 1 – week commencing 31st October 2022

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.30 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each morning. 

Our preferred payment method is via Pay360 Education Payments –
please contact the office if you have yet to register for this.

MENU 
CHANGE
Wed 2/11



Wishing a very Happy Birthday 
to those who have celebrated 

their birthdays between: 
17th and 30th October 2022

Isabella R, Vinnie, Ralphie, 
Zachariah L, Alex W, Abigail J, 

Frankie
Mrs Davies, Miss Watson (a 
very special BIG Birthday!)

Points for this week!

Berwicks 349

Greystones 533

Priory 534

Vinehurst 555

* YEAR 6 PARENTS – please ensure you make your 
application over the half term break if you haven’t done 

so already – closing date is 31 October 2022*
As you may be aware, the new secondary school admission round opened on Monday 12th

September 2022, for parents of current Year 6 children to apply for a secondary school 
(Year 7) place for September 2023.

The statutory national closing date for applications is 31st October 2022.

Applications can be made online via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions

All of the application information is available on the website above.
If you do not make this application your child could be placed in any ‘local’ school-
this could be as far away as Braintree.

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Isla W
Birch – Finley 

Cherry – Lollie-Lou
Fir – Charlie

Maple – Bobbi
Oak – Dylan

Rowan – Isaac
Sycamore – Darcy

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  

Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.

Every child shines.

A lovely message from Charlie 
Mackesy.

https://twitter.com/charliemackesy

https://twitter.com/charliemackesy


Spotlight on the JSA disco

Thank you to all of the JSA members and 
volunteers who organised and ran the disco for 

children in years 4/5/6. This disco was the 
postphoned disco that was cancelled due to the 

heatwave!



Spotlight on the JSA disco



Spotlight on Year 4
Roald Dahl homework



Spotlight on Year 4
Roald Dahl homework

Well done to all the 
children for their 
excellent effort 
with the homework 
grids this half 
term. We are 
looking forward to 
looking at them all 
over half term 
week. From Mrs 
Pettifer, Miss Delf
and Miss Watson.









Free author event at 

Hatfield Peverel Library

Bookings are via 

Eventbrite and the link can 

be found here:

https://www.eventbrite.co.u

k/e/meet-author-illustrator-

hayley-wells-tickets-

427226103777

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/meet-author-illustrator-hayley-wells-tickets-427226103777

